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The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the "Stock Exchange") takes no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, makes no representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaims any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this announcement.
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401 Holdings Limited

(Incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

DELAY DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR

References is made to the Company's announcement dated 26th November, 2001 in relation to the Settlement Agreements, the Consultancy Settlement Agreement and the Consultancy Agreement (the "Agreements") and the Company's delay despatch of circular announcement dated 18th December, 2001.

The Company has applied to the Stock Exchange for a waiver for the delay in time of despatch of the circular until 4th February, 2002.

References is made to the Company's announcement dated 26th November, 2001 in relation to the Settlement Agreements, the Consultancy Settlement Agreement and the Consultancy Agreement ("Announcement") and to the Company's delay despatch of circular announcement dated 18th December, 2001. Terms used herein shall have the same meanings as ascribed thereto in the Announcement.

Rules 14.13(2) and 14.29(2) of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on the Stock Exchange requires a circular ("Circular") in relation to the Agreements to be despatched to shareholders of the Company within 21 days after the publication of the Announcement, which is 18th December, 2001.

Since the announcement of the Company dated 11th January, 2002 relating to the winding-up petition filed against the Company by Gold Metro Finance Limited on 30th November, 2001, the Company and its advisors needed to consider the impact of the petition (which was unexpected) and the other matters disclosed in that announcement, on the transactions contemplated by the Agreements and to ensure that appropriate disclosures are made in the Circular (including the letter of the board of directors of the Company and the letter of the independent financial advisor). The Company has applied to the Stock Exchange for a waiver for the delay in time of despatch of the Circular until 4th February, 2002.

By Order of the Board

401 Holdings Limited

Leung Tze Hang, David

Managing Director

Hong Kong, 25th January, 2002

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in China Daily dated 28/1/2002

PAGE  
2
401 Holdings Limited

02-01-28

